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Ref. No. 65/F-1(C)/CAG Date: |6 -0S5-Q023

To,

The Comptroller & Auditor General of India,
9, Deen Dayal Upadhayaya Marg,
New Delhi — 110124.

Sub: Request for consideration of unilateral transfer of composite
cadre of Divisional Accountants - Regarding.

Ref : (1) Circular No.24 NGE/97 dated 27.08.97 of Hon’ble CAG of
India.
(2) Indian Railway Establishment Code (Vol-I) Chapter-2, Rule
226 to 229.
Respected Sir,

In reference to the above mentioned subject, I am directed to bring
your kind attention regarding unilateral transfer of DAOs/DAs Cadre members
which was dispensed in the year 1997.

(1) Divisional Accountants are being recruited through Combined Graduate Level
Examination on all India basis conducted by Staff Selection Commission of
Central Government in accordance with the Divisional Accountants Recruitment
Rule - 2017 in vogue. After getting selected, the eligible candidates give their
preference of states but due to non availability of vacancies in their most preferred
states, most of them allotted states which are far away from their most preferred/
home state.

(2) It is pertinent to mention here that the candidates who have joined as Divisional
Accountant in the years 2008, 2009 & 2010 did not even get the scope to exercise
their option regarding preference of state.

(3) After joining in other than most preferred/ home state, Divisional Accountants

serve in works departments offices which are spread in all over the state including



remote/ hard areas. This affects his/ her service life sacrificing his/ her owns family
bonding and their socio-cultural life.

(4) State Associations have requested AIF to take up the matter of unilateral
transfer to your good office stating difficulties facing by cadre members.

(5) Request transfer is considered in Railway Department as per guidelines
mentioned in reference no. 2 wherein transfer of officials from one railway to
another on grounds of special cases of hardships may be considered favourably

by the railway administration.
In view of the above, AIF requests to your good office to extend the

unilateral transfer policy to the DAOs/ DAs Cadre.

Thanking You.

Encl: As above. With Best of Regards
Sincerely Yours,

d/ch irmal ﬁumalt"‘ﬂ';ldhan)

Secretary General



